CERTIFIED MAIL

llinois Department of Transportation

Office of Highways Project implementation / Region 3 / District 4
401 Main Street / Peoria, lllinois 61602-1111

December 1, 2021

PROJECT SUPPORT

LETTER OF UNDERSTANDING

Various Routes

Section D4 Electrical 2022

Peoria & Tazewell Counties

Location: Installation of traffic signal equipment at various locations in District
Four

Contract No. 68G75

Catalog No. 036268-00D

Letter No. LU-421-030

Ms. Andrea Klopfenstein
City Engineer, City of Peoria
3505 N. Dries Lane

Peoria, lllinois 61604-1210

Dear Ms. Klopfenstein:

The lllinois Department of Transportation (State) is proposing to install traffic
signal equipment at twelve intersections in the city of Peoria and by performing
all other work necessary to complete the improvement in accordance with the
approved plans and specifications. This improvement will impact facilities
under your agency's jurisdiction. Local property owners will be provided
access at all times.

As shown on the attached Schedule of Quantities Sheet from the project plans,
the costs for work at all twelve intersections located in the city of Peoria will be
paid 100% by the State.

Upon final inspection of the improvement, the State and city of Peoria will
continue their respective maintenance responsibilities for the traffic signal
equipment installed herein, in accordance with the existing Master Agreement
executed on July 1, 2021 or in accordance with any such Master Agreement
that may be executed in the future.



Ms. Andrea Klopfenstein

RE: Letter of Understanding (LU-421-030)
December 1, 2021
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| have included two (2) copies of this letter, both with my original signature.
Each copy contains a space for the city manager's signature. Additionally, |
have included a set of plans for review and approval. If you concur with the
conditions set forth in this Letter of Understanding, | ask that you have both
copies signed, along with the plan approval, and return one copy to me by
December 22, 2021. Upon receipt of these copies, we will assume the city of
Peoria agrees to all terms stated herein.

This project is tentatively scheduled for the January 21, 2022 letting. If you
have any questions/comments regarding this Letter of Understanding, please
contact our Agreements Unit at (309) 671-3496.

Sincerely,

oD 0.

Kensil A. Garnett, P.E.
Region Three Engineer
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Enclosure(s)

cc: Operations (B. Tellefson, E. Howald)
Agreements (R. Julich)

Examined and accepted on behalf
of the city of Peoria

We2id

Patrick Urich, City Manager
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